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Kari Kyler - Pinecrest Lake Water Level 

From: Mitch Ward <mward@carondeleths.org> 

To: <KKyler@waterboards.ca.gov> 

Date: 10/2112011 12:49 PM 

Subject: Pinecrest Lake Water Level 

CC: 	 <friendsofpinecrest@gmail.com>, <kbumett@fs.fed.us>, <kcaldwell@fs.fed.us>, 

<sskalski@fs.fed.us>, <rbrooke@fs.fed.us>, <t.fisher 13@comcast.net>, 
<cwe1ch02@fs.fed.us> 

~------ -----"--~. 

State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Water Rights 
Attention: Kari Kyler 
P.O. Box 2000 
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000 

I have been enjoying Pinecrest Lake since I was two years old. I am over 60 now and a cabin owner. From a 
recreational user point of view there is no benefit to keeping Pinecrest Lake at anything less than its highest 
possible level for as long as possible. From my observations, September is an active month on the lake. This is 
when many fishermen and hunters come to the area, along with the usual campers and day users. We also 
enjoy, or would enjoy, using our dock for boating activities during the month of September when the water level 
is higher. 

The advantage of having the lake full during the month of September is added recreational use. This brings 
additional money into the area and additional pleasure for the many visitors. A partially emptied lake is not 
visually attractive and is not as friendly for recreational use. Both access to shorelines and hazards created by 
exposed rock are affected by reduced lake levels. 

Recreational use does drop in October, and I assume the water level needs to be lowered for runoff safety 
reasons before the big storms begin. It would appear to serve everyone's needs best to begin reducing the lake 
level in October instead of September. 

Please conSider those who enjoy Pinecrest Lake for the beautiful recreational resource it has been for so many 
decades. 

Mitch Ward 
Director of Technology 
Carondelet High School 
P. 925-686-5353 ex. 125 
C. 925-330-1378 
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